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Date: October 9, 2023 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Via: Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

From: Ryan Osada, Public Works Director  

     Subject: Public Works Monthly Report 

 

 
 

1. NE 12TH STREET PEDESTRIAN IMPROVEMENTS – Public Works in partnership with PSE 
redesigned the project to remove undergrounding the existing overhead lines. There were 
several meetings with PSE’s team of engineers and arborist to determine the feasibility and 
impact of moving the poles behind the sidewalk. The final plans are currently being drafted 
and will be brought to council for approval in the November meeting. 

 
 

 
 

  
 



2. LAKE WASHINGTON LAKE LINE MANAGEMENT PLAN – During the month of September, the 
City of Bellevue had several pop-ups in the local communities to offer information and gain 
feedback regarding the management plan. There are three options that are being discussed 
in the management plan to replace the existing in-water lake line.  It is important to note that 
these three options depend on the area and could vary with each property. 
 

             

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



3. BELLEVUE AC WATERMAIN RESTORATION PROJECT – According to Bellevue’s Inspectors, the 
contractor has been delayed due to the weather. Currently, they are finishing up catch basin 
and valve box adjustments.  Some of the items that still need to be completed include asphalt 
berm installations, landscape restoration, joint-sealing and finally new striping.  Prior to sign-
off this project requires a final inspection. Public Works will continue to monitor their 
progress.  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
4. MAINTENANCE – Over the last month, the Public Works staff have concentrated their efforts 

on roadside vegetation overgrowth. Trimming notices went out to the community via email 
and door pamphlets. Public Works typically trims each area individually however, boom 
mowing is an effective method to cover more area. Lately, we have been utilizing the boom 
mower more often because of the increasing abundance of overgrowth in the right-of-way. 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
5. PROJECT UPDATES -  

 
 
Upland Road Overlay – King County’s Overlay Program is scheduled for late October 
 
86th Ave NE Overlay – same as the Upland Road contractor 
 
2023 Crack Seal – complete 
 
Medina Elementary Sidewalks_81st Ave NE – complete 
 
Medina Park Trail Rehabilitation_West – complete  
 
2023 Upland Road Stormwater Improvements – started Oct 2nd 
 
City Hall Carpet Replacement – deferred to 2024 
 
Post Office Floor Replacement – complete 
 
2023 Hazardous Tree Removal – TBD 
 
Citywide Stormwater System Mapping & Evaluation – G&O has completed most of the mapping. 
Ongoing CCTV and assessment for future improvements 
 
NE 12th Street Pedestrian Improvements – redesigned and postponed until Spring 2024 
 
2023 City Hall Balcony Repairs – contractor selected 
 
77TH Ave NE Sidewalk & Curb Ramp Imp. – reevaluating scope of work 
 
2017 Medina Beach Park Tree Replanting – Phase III tree planting. 
 
2015 Medina Park Stormwater Pond Imp. – Dredging is tentatively planned for summer of 2024 
 


